Minutes of the Building Committee Meeting held at Limestone Community High School, District 310, on Tuesday, November 7, 2017 at 7:00 PM.

Mr. Jim Bainter called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Committee Members Present: Mr. Jim Bainter; and Mr. Bob Neal

Other Members Present: Mr. Lonnie Catterall; Mr. Gene Sanders; and Mr. Mike Vollmer

Administrators Present: Dr. Allan Gresham; Dr. Denise Ryder; and Mr. Rusty Russell

Dr. Gresham discussed with the Committee the need to replace the choral risers in the choral room. This is a project we have discussed previously as the riser system has been in use for at least the last 30 years. We are having issues with the back railing and are concerned with some other components of the current riser system. We have acquired two quotes for replacement risers: one from Wenger (\$11,129) and one from StageRight (\$7,245). Dr. Gresham said that this project could be paid for using the Peoria County Schools Facilities Sales Tax revenue, which we began receiving in October. At this time the Committee would like to reserve the PCSFT monies until we have a better picture of total revenue the District will receive but would like the entire Board to weigh in at our next regularly scheduled Board of Education meeting.

Dr. Gresham updated the Committee on the steps taken to revitalize the marching band practice field area. The soccer traffic was taken off the field, ruts were filled, and grass seed was planted. Grass seed will be reapplied in the spring and the area will be used exclusively for band practice for the immediate future. Dr. Gresham and Mr. Russell acknowledged the hard work from the groundskeepers to get this revitalization project started.

ATTEST:

Non Agenda:

none

Meeting adjourned at 7:14 PM.

Jim Bainter, Chairperson